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Town of Orangeville 
Board Meeting 
June 11, 2020 

 

The Town Board of Orangeville met on June 11, 2020 to audit the town 
accounts and transact other such business as is necessary at this time.   

 

Present were Town Board Members: 
  Susan May    Supervisor 
  Hans Boxler, Jr.   Councilman  
  Andrew Flint   Councilman 
  James Herman   Councilman 
  Joseph Ahl   Councilman 
 

Others Present: 
 Rosann A. Lowder, RMC-Town Clerk 
 Sheryl Montgomery, Bookkeeper 
 Wade Roggow, Highway Superintendent 
 Thomas Suto, Zoning Officer 
 

Guests: 
Name Town of Residence Name Town of Residence 
    
    
    

 

Supervisor May called the board meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the town hall 
located at 3529 Rt. 20A, Warsaw, New York.  
 

Supervisor May opened with the Pledge of Allegiance; all were thanked for 
attending the meeting. [There were no questions or comments from the 
audience.] 
 

Supervisor May requested a motion to approve the meeting minutes from May 
2020.  On a motion from Mr. Ahl, seconded by Mr. Boxler, Jr., to approve the 
May meeting minutes.  Ayes [4] May  Boxler   Flint Herman   Ahl.  
Noes [0] Carried 
 

Supervisor May requested the following transfer; 
 DA5110.1 to DA5140.1 $878.48; on a motion by Mr. Herman, seconded by 
Mr. Ahl to approve the above transfer.  Ayes [4] May  Boxler   Flint 
Herman   Ahl.  Noes [0] Carried 
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Supervisor May requested a motion to approve the Supervisors Report for May 
14, 2020.  A motion was made by Mr. Boxler, seconded by Mr. Herman to 
approve the Supervisor Report.  Ayes [4] May  Boxler   Flint Herman   
Ahl.  Noes [0] Carried 
 

Zoning Officer Report:  A draft copy of the Town Map is on the table to be 
reviewed.  If the Board would review the map for any changes and make Mr. 
Suto aware. 
 

Highway Superintendent Report:   
We continue to cold patch, cleaning the trucks, all of the clips are off and tarps 
on.  We have been working on ditching and hauled blacktop for several Towns.  
Truck 206, we have spent a lot of money into the transmission, it has had a lot 
of codes.  The transmission is new and we have about $25,000 into this truck 
this year.  We will talk to them about the labor cost.  We have been going 
around with Spectrum, on centerline by Bide a Bit, there were putting in poles 
on the right of way.  Heard from the State, on the winter recovery and it is still 
questioning how things will work out.  CHIPS – I will work with the CHIPS 
money and not the winter recover.  Working on roads, did 6 miles of sealing, 
Hollow, Buffalo, Standish to Exchange.  Shimmed Weber and Standish.   The 
Battery project, extended the permit for 120 days, they are writing grants, and 
he assured that the Engineer will be out to check.  Reisdorf, from the Batavia 
office is saying that we owe them $14,000.  We went through all of the 
payments a few years ago, and we were ok.  Supervisor May to contact them.   
 

Town Clerk Report: Our Town website visits for April was 1504 and May was 
1619.  The Towns total revenue for the month of May 2020 was $507.00, $387.00 
for dog licenses, $50.00 for Registrar and $70.00 for zoning fees.   We had 14 dog 
renewal licenses and 8 new license. To the general fund, $240.00, Dogs were 
120.00, $70.00 for zoning, and $50.00 for registrar.  We disbursed $180.00 to 
Wyoming County, $50.00 to Ag and Markets for dogs.  The link information on 
our website regarding Spectrum, is still not currently working.  
 

Correspondence:  No new correspondence.  
 
Supervisor May explained to the Board the Mr. DiMatteo asked if the Board 
would have him attempt to recover the $765.75 that it cost the Town in 
having Mr. Elhage fulfill the ZBA requirements.  Supervisor May will check on 
what it will cost the Town to complete this action, the Board is in favor of 
recouping monies spent.  
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Mr. Ahl asked that the Town Clerk assure that the cemetery funds will be 
prepared for July’s meeting.  
 

Supervisor May requested a motion to approve the 2020 Highway Fund Bills: 
Abstract #6 Vouchers #79 through 92 through totaling $24,855.92.  A motion 
was made by Mr. Boxler, seconded by Mr. Herman to approve the payment of 
the Highway Fund bills.   Ayes [4] May  Boxler Flint  Herman   Ahl.  
Noes [0] Carried 
 

Supervisor May requested a motion to approve the 2020 General Funds bills: 
Abstract #6, voucher #90 through 104, totaling $11, 241.10.  A motion was 
made by Mr. Herman, seconded by Mr. Boxler, to approve the payment of the 
General Fund bills.  Ayes [4] May  Boxler   Flint Herman   Ahl.  Noes 
[0] Carried 
 

Supervisor May requested a motion to approve the 2020 Battery Project bills: 
Abstract #4 Vouchers #05, totaling $270.00.  A motion was made by Mr. Ahl, 
seconded by Mr. Herman to approve the payment of the Battery Project bills.  
Ayes [4] May   Boxler   Flint  Herman   Ahl.  Noes [0] Carried 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm on a motion by Mr. Herman, seconded 
by Mr. Ahl to adjourn.  Ayes [4] May  Boxler Flint Herman   Ahl.  Noes 
[0] Carried 
 

Respectfully submitted  
 

Rosann A. Lowder, RMC 

Rosann A. Lowder, Registered Municipal Clerk  
Town of Orangeville  


